ASTHAL PARISH COUNCIL

ANNUAL MEETING OF ASTHALL PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD AT 

ASTHALL LEIGH MEMORIAL HALL
 TUESDAY 8 MAY 2018 AT 7.00pm
MINUTES
Present: Peter Kendal Chairman (PK), Lynne Hughson Vice Chairman (LH), Christopher Allen (CA), Toby Train (TT) and Rita Gunn (Clerk)
1. MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting of the Council on Tuesday 16  May 2017 were approved
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Nicholas Field Johnson

3. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
Lynne Hughson proposed by PK and seconded by CA. Proposal carried. Lynne Hughson accepted the position.

4. ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN
Christopher Allen proposed by LH and seconded by EW. Proposal carried. Christopher Allen accepted the position.
5. ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE

Declarations of Acceptance of Office after the elections on May 3rd were made in the presence of the Clerk and acceptance forms completed. Declarations of interest were also completed and will be taken to the Monitoring Officer at WODC
6. REGISTRATION OF INTERESTS
There were none.
7. CODE OF CONDUCT
All newly elected councillors had received a code of coduct and were reminded of the need to keep up to date..
8. CO-OPTION OF ADDITIONAL COUNCILLOR
An additional councillor was needed and it was agreed that RG would approach Sue Wingfield Digby, in the first instance. Action RG
9. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Having re-read last year’s report it struck me that very little changes in the Parish year on year, and to a large extent we should be grateful for the preservation of the status quo, which to my mind is essential. However I do worry about our County Council’s planning policy (albeit Government driven) going forward There doesn’t seem to be any drive to conserve our existing stock of affordable housing for future generations to aspire to own. The aim now appears to be to build more and more for people to develop and move up, thus creating an increasing need to expand villages and towns.

I have to say I was a little disappointed to hear that once again our County Councillor could not attend our meeting, it does not send out very positive signals as far as I am concerned. I would like to thank Alex Postan for his continued enthusiastic support for our community, it really is very much appreciated.
I have to thank Rita for her continued support and enthusiasm in her role as Clerk. She has done a fantastic job of keeping us all informed and on track; her work with the website and continued development of the role are above and beyond.

Finally, I would like to thank all of my colleagues both past and present for all their support and hard work over the last nine years and would like to wish then luck and fortune going forward. It has been an honour and a pleasure to have served our parish. I would also like to assure you all that I will continue to support and help wherever I can

10. OXFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
No report presented
11. WEST OXFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL REPORT
No report presented
12. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
None
13. LOCAL CHARITIES REPORT
EW is the parish representative for the charity Relief in Need which is a local charity with only a small fund, suitable for providing, for example, transport to hospital or other low cost activities. There were no requests for help this year. It was thought that some publicity, via the Chronicle might be appropriate, RG to produce a draft for approval. Action RG
14. STANDING ORDERS

NALC have just produced a new model standing orders which at first sight seem more comprehensive than ours, particularly with respect to finance.RG is to compare the two documents and draft amendments for Council approval. Action RG.
15. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
None
16. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Annual Council Meeting will be 7.15pm, Tuesday 14th May 2019 in the Asthall Leigh Memorial Hall. 
